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WASHINGTON, DC
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Adopted by the NATIONAL TRANSPORTATION SAFETY BOARD
at its office in Washinaton, D. C.

on the 3rd day of November 1971,
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Federel Aviation Administration
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SAFETY RECOMMENDATION A-.71-60 thru 62

On October 24, 1971, an aircraft crashed while executing & VOR instrument
approach to the Bethlehem-Easton Airport, Allentown, Pennslyvanie. This
accident resulted in four fatelities and four serious injuries. Preliminary
investigation of the mccident and & review of the VOR approach procedures
Tor the Allentown aree indicate that the VOR approach plates may have been
a factor irn this accldent.

The aircraft crashed 10 miles north of the alrport end 5 miles north
of the Allentown VOR at an altitude of 1,600 feet memn sea level (m.s.l.).
In an attempt to ascertain why the eircraft was at that altitude, at that
point, the VOR approach plates were reviewed closely. It was noted thaet
1,600 feet m.s8.l. is the low station eltitude for the Allentown VOR
approach to the Queen City Municipal Alrport, utilizing the East Texas VOR.
The VOR approach to the Bethlehem-Emston Alrport, using the Allentown VOR,
hes & low stetion altitude of 2,200 feet m.s.l. |

Since both instrument approsch plates eare entitled "VOR~1" and have
the word Allentown twice in proximity thereto, 1t 1s entirely possible
that haste, poor lighting, or other factors might have caused the pliots
to select the wrong epproach plate for the approach they were conducting.
Thus, when the aircraft was cleared for the approach and erronecusly
descended to 1,600 feet m.s.l., there was inedequate terrain clea:ance, and

~ the ensuzng accident was inevitable.
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' Aeﬁ} . "’ be appropriste.

Honorsble John H. Shaffer S

In lxght of the foreg01ng, it is the opinion of the National
Transportetion Sefety Board that some method must be instituted to
 preclude, - insofar as possible, selection of the improper instrument DR

' approach plate. To this end, the Board recommends that your Admmnxstratlon-

) 1. RHRequire some consplcuous and dlstlnctlve markings to be
j i:“ affixed to the Allentown approach plates to enable pilots to
kS

g e “identify the proper plate guickly and positively. The words
'zﬁVéJ : "CAUTION-~-VERIFY FROFER APPROAGH“_br similar phraseology may

Ae.

N/ Promptly review all instrument approach plates to'determine
" Y instances of potential approach plate misidentifications in

" other locatlons, end if found, instituﬁe the same remedial '
/’i[ ‘action. : .

f 3. As =n interim measure, notlfy the pﬁblic of this potential
fza} hazard by whatever means you deem most expe&itlous and effective.

Members of our Bureau of Ayiatlon Safety w111 be availdble for
consultation in this matter if &eslred

' This recommendatlon will be released to the publlc on the issue daxe

shown above, No public dissemination of the contents of this document
‘ should be made prior to that date,

Reed Cheirmen; Leurel, McAdams, Thayer, and Burgess, Membere. :

f_ concurred in the ebove recommendatlons.
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hn H. Reeﬁ
Chairman




